
                      Lawrence Township Trustees                                          Regular 

 
 
 

                   Thursday May 28, 2020 

 

 

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. 

Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman 

Ackerman. All Trustees were present.  

 

Minutes Approved. 5-14-20 & 5-19-20 
                                             

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.  

 

PUBLIC SPEAKS 

Shawn Lynch, Fire Chief, stated the department has received their new radios and they will go 

live on June 2, 2020. This is a state wide system and fire department has been trained and the 

system has been tested.   

 

Meeting 

Trustees received one bid for the chip and seal project. The bid was from 20/20 Enterprises, Inc. 

for liquid asphalt supplied, applied and covered with #8 limestone/gravel using MWS90 or 

equivalent at $2.70 per gallon. 20/20 Enterprises included a certificate of liability insurance. 

Motion by Ritterbeck and seconded by Haueter to accept the bid. Roll call, Ritterbeck yes, 

Haueter yes, and Ackerman yes. Martin L. Dreher Inc. provided the trustees with a tax exemption 

certificate and Chairman Ackerman signed the form. They are doing the curb work for the 

township. McNutt advised the compost is still open, but with the installation of the new cement 

people will have to go around the building. McNutt thanked the employees for their dedication in 

getting the mowing done in the rain for the cemetery for Memorial Day. Chairman Ackerman 

complimented the workers indicating that the flowers and cemetery looked very nice and hoped 

that residents were able to visit the cemetery. Chairman Ackerman indicated that it was renewal 

time for the township insurance and all insured assets are being verified. Ritterbeck advised the 

board that he sent a letter of recommendation for Erin Wright of The Thrasher Group to 

participate in the Appalachian Leadership Institute. Haueter indicated that he met with the road 

dept. & a township resident regarding water issues and it was determined that it was the resident’s 

issue. Ackerman advise that the Census is still going on and how important it is for everyone to 

complete the census for local funding purposes The Board then discussed Township affairs in 

general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.   

 

ATTEST:                                                      APPROVED: 

______________________, Fiscal Officer  ___________________, Chairman 

John P. McClellan.                                       Don Ackerman 

______________________, Trustee            ___________________, Trustee                

Matthew S. Ritterbeck                                  Michael Haueter    


